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Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 
 
What a lovely week we have had! Family Bingo last night was just brilliant… it was great 
fun and so lovely to see you all!  Thank you to our wonderful staff for their time behind the 
scenes ensuring the smooth running of the event and to Mr Jones and Mr Pajak for being 
our brilliant bingo afficionados   
 
Early Years held their wonderful annual 1940’s Tea Dance’s this week; all the children 
looked amazing and delighted everyone with their adorable dancing and singing. We 
watched with great pride as the children showed such respect during their two minute 
silence. Thank you so much to our families for sharing this special event with us. Thank 
you so much to our EYFS staff for all that you do. 
 

Our school football team drew 1–1 in a close match at home against Whale Hill 
Primary on Monday. You all played brilliantly and should be very proud of 

yourselves.  
 
Reminder of Diary Dates: 
 

 Wednesday, 13 November: Class 13 Swimming week 3/5. Pupils return 3:10pm; 

 Wednesday, 13 November: Year 5 BOYS Sports event at Eston Leisure Centre. 
Pupils are expected back at 3:20pm; 

 Thursday, 14 November: Year 5 GIRLS Sports event at Eston Leisure Centre. 
Pupils are expected back at 3:20pm; 

 Thursday, 14 November: Year 1 Winter Locke Park walk during the afternoon; 

 Friday, 15 November: Children in Need Non School Uniform Day. Please wear 
spots if you can. 

 

This week’s Online Safety Focus: 10 Top tips on Encouraging children to choose 

respect. 

 

Asda Rewards – Cash Pots for Schools 
 

Our current total is £539.09  Remember to keep scanning your App. Let’s see if we can 

get to £600 before the scheme closes at the end of November. Thank you so much! 
 

To make our Christmas Fair a success, we are kindly asking for your amazing 
support! We should be extremely grateful if you could provide us with some items for 
the following stalls:  

http://newcomenprimary/


 Raffle/Tombola  

 Bottle Stall  

Thank you; we couldn’t do what we do without your continued kindness and 
generosity. 

 
Our birthday children for this week are Yaran Hassan, Noah Byrski, Olive Humble,  
Suzie Puckrin and Olivia Davies.  
 
Key Stage 1: Congratulations to Mrs Tickle’s and Mrs Hood’s classes, for receiving a visit 
from Leonardo this week. 100% of the children scored 100% in their spelling test. Well 
done Classes 3 & 4! 

 
Key Stage 2: Congratulations to Mr Riches’ and Miss Mrozik’s classes for receiving a visit 
from Leonardo this week. 92% of the children scored 100% in their spelling test. Well done 
Classes 9 & 12! 
 
Read, Enjoy and Discover Award (Reading for Pleasure): Jesse Williams, Phoenix Hart,  
William Hobday, Aaron Park, Ella Phoenix, Harrison Hewitt, Oakley McFaull,  
Harley Stephenson and Jensen Raine.  
 
Our Headteacher’s award this week is for: 
Number Bonds in KS1: Isaac Robinson, Charlie Atkinson, Arlo Badger, Cohen Gray,  
Perrie-Bradli Wilmott and Skye Cope. 
Times Tables in KS2: Freddy Marshall, Hudson Morrison, Caleb Duncan, Joseph 
McGinley, Isla Jackson, Tommy Borrell, Isaac Bage, Alexander Brickley and  
Cody Toulson. 
 
Out of School Achievements: 
Silas Burnett: Swim England Rainbow 800 meters and silver challenge certificate; 
Jacob Hopper: Redcar Town Football Club Man of the match gold medal; 
George Readman: North Ormesby Football Club trophy for Developmental Skills; 
Ivy-Rose Lidster: Redcar Gymnastics level 2 certificate and medal; 
Aria Furnell: Redcar Gymnastics level 2 certificate and medal; 
Theia Proudman: Redcar Gymnastics level 2 certificate and medal and a trophy to commend 
her for listening and being calm; 
Robyn Marshall: Acrodancing trophy for a one handed spider; 
Isla-Rose Lowndes: Rainbows Bronze award. 
 
Class attendance this week goes to Mr Beckett’s class with 100%. Well done Class 6. 
In 2nd place Mrs Hood’s class with 98.9% and in joint 3rd place Mr Evans’, Mrs Whiteheads 
and Mr Jones classes with 98.3%. 
Well done to you all! 
 
This week 299 children from our school achieved 100% attendance. Fabulous!    
 

Have a lovely weekend everyone and take care 
Miss Pusztai, Staff and Governors of Newcomen Primary School 

  



Armistice Day is also known as Veterans Day; it is commemorated every year on the 
11th day of the 11th month at 11am.  Armistice Day marks the armistice (a peace 
treaty signed by two opposing sides) signed at 5:45am for the fighting to stop at 
11am.  We shall be showing our respect in Monday’s assembly at school. 
 
There will be a Remembrance Day service at The Garden of Remembrance on 
Sunday 10, November 2024. The parade will form up on Pierson Street (behind the  
Coatham Road Social Club) and march off at approx.10:45am along Lobster Road 
turning onto Coatham Road for the service at the Cenotaph and wreath laying 
ceremony at 10:50am. If you would like to attend, everyone is most welcome and it 
would be lovely to see you there.    
 
Thank you so very much for your generosity and supporting the Royal British Legion 
with your donations.  Including donations from the EYFS Tea Dance, an amazing 
£400.13 has been raised so far. Thank you. 
 
We had the great pleasure of welcoming Eric Howden into school yesterday.  Eric 
has been the Chairman of the Redcar branch of the Royal British Legion for the last 
30 years; the children listened with such respect as he spoke about the meaning of 
the poppy and of Remembrance Sunday and Armistice Day.  
 

 
For the Fallen (fourth stanza) 

They shall not grow old as we that are left grow old; 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 

We will remember them. 
 

       Laurence Binyon 1914 
 

                                                           Lest we forget 
 

 


